
From: Sherry Lavender
To: Hazel Haynes
Cc: Steve Garrison; Richard Williams
Subject: Board of Equalization and Review appointments expiring 12/31/2018
Date: Wednesday, November 21, 2018 10:46:31 AM
Importance: High

Good morning,

I would like to add an agenda item for the December 3rd meeting.  I would like to request that we
begin to accept applications for the 2019 Board of Equalization and Review for the appointments
that will be expiring this year on December 31, 2018.  The following appointments that will expire
are:
 
District 1 – Diane Barrett previously nominated by Commissioner King (Ms. Barrett contacted me to
let me know she has moved and will no longer be available to serve)
District 5 – Robbie Gantt previously nominated by Commissioner Toney
District 4 – Commissioner Michael Benfield represented his district on the Board of E&R
 
The following Board of E&R members appointment will expire next year on December 31, 2019:
 
District 2 – William Eckler previously nominated by Commissioner Lovelace
District 3 – Rodney Robbins previously nominated by Commissioner Holland
 
Note:  I also need to inform any prospective applicants that since 2019 is a reappraisal year, the
commitment to the Board of E&R this year may require meeting three to four times a week between
April 1, 2019 and May 10, 2019 with the possibility of having to meet longer based on the number of
appeals received.  Pursuant to NCGS 105-322, during a general reappraisal year the BER could
extend out to December 1 based on the number of appeals.  Rule of thumb is to prepare for 5-10%
of the number of parcels to appeal, for us this could mean between 3000-5000 appeals.  Historically
we have had approximately 2.5-3% appeals based on numbers for prior reappraisal years 2002,
2007, and 2012.
 
Let me know if you have any questions.
 

Sherry M Lavender
Revenue Director
Rutherford County Revenue Dept.
sherry.lavender@rutherfordcountync.gov
828-287-6183 phone
828-287-6179 fax
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